Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association


Meeting Minutes

April 2, 2009
Call to Order

Vice President Ed Goodlet called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:43 a.m. at the Pierce County Emergency Operations Center.  The following were present:

Jim Jaques, Milton FD


Chuck West, PCFD#16
Tom Sutich, PCFD #5


Bob Black, GHF & MO
Dic Gribbon, PSCAA


John Burgess, GHF & MO
Ruth Obadal, PCFD #6


Jim Sharp, PCFD #2
Lloyd Christianson, PCFD #3

Mitch Sagers, PCFD #3

Daniel Rankin, PCFD #3


Stephen Murphy, PCFD #3

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6


Garry Olson, PCFD #23

Bud Lucas, Eatonville FD


Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD

Chuck Frame, WA DNR


Mike Patti, PCFPB
Randy Shelton, OVFR


Bill Jarman, PCFD #5

Rick Kuss, PCFD #22


Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8


Jerry Thorson, EPFR
Guy Allen, PCFD #16


Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Ken Parrish, PCDEM


Kathy Hale, PCFD #21
Flag Salute
Ken Parrish led the flag salute.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the March 12, 2009 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale reported the balance of the account is $8,367.48 as of the end of March.
Correspondence

None to report
Guest Speaker
EOC – Ed Goodlet reported that Dale Washam, PC Assessor was not able to attend today’s meeting.  Ken Parrish is here in his place to speak on the EOC facility and its operations.  Ken is a Program Manager oversees OPS, HLS, EMS and the EOC for Pierce County Emergency Management and is here to talk about EOC operations and history.  Ken distributed handouts.  He went over the capabilities of the new EOC building including: Capacity, Technology, Environment, Adaptability, Duty Officer coverage, Meeting rooms that are available, Intel/Homeland Security Room, GIS/IT room, Radio Equipment Room, Radio Communications, and Urban Search & Rescue.  He also discussed what the EOC will provide and project facts.  Details of information provided available in the handouts.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

May Meeting will be Davis Travis, Website 4-Quarters.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Andy McAffee had no report. 
Tri-County

Ed Reported the next meeting will be April 21st at Renton FD.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Norma Pancake reported the National Regulation Workgroup will meet in April 2010, and February 2010 for SEI and Evaluators. There will be a practice session in January.  Also, discussed was the National Registry Recertification. There is a two-week window for getting recertified so encourage staff to do so.  
Training – MetroTraining

No representative present.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Report given by Ken Parrish regarding Presidential Declaration to support the victims of the floods is main focus at this time.  A Federal Stimulus package was given to the Economic Development Division to assist the flood victims.  Also DEM staffs are looking into a Declaration to assist Anderson Island with their costs for their recent emergency.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz discussed the recent issues that Gary Franz, PALS Building Official, Gordon Aleshire, PC Council and the PC Executive Office have been discussing regarding a change of ordinance for setbacks.  County Executive, Pat McCarthy wants to look into if streets are too narrow, the materials being used in building homes and or the homes are built too close.  There will be a meeting with the PC Council on Monday, April 6th.  Wayne encourages members to attend.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Andy McAffee stated the Board for Volunteer Fire Fighters are looking at Non Suppression Volunteers being members of the Retirement System.  Please send comments to Andy.
PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon stated the outdoor land burning regulations is for Kitsap County apply now.  Others need study.  
PC Fire Commissioners
Commissioner Rick Kuss reported the Association is writing a letter to Risk Management, the PC Council and the Executives Office regarding the Graham fires.  He also encouraged all to attend the Council meeting on Monday, April 6th, where this subject will be discussed.
The next PC Fire Commissioners Meeting will be at District #16, Key Peninsula, on April 23, 2009. 
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame discussed the 25% cut across the board for DNR.  They lost 18 inmate crews, cost accounting in RMCA greatly reduced, and reduced engines.  They do have 16 fuel reduction grants in the works.
Unfinished Business

A.  Pierce County Automatic Aid Agreement – Reported that it is being retyped.
B. Zone Realignment – Jim Jaques reported the proposal will be brought back to the group in May.
New Business
Ed Goodlet asked for discussion on what was preferred for Training Announcements - if they should be posted to website or emailed out.  Gary McVay, suggested training be posted on the website. Steve Murphy requested that short notice or urgent announcements be e-mailed. Combinations of both were voiced.
Good of the Order

Ed thanked Wayne and Cliff for the barbeque lunch they prepared.
Ed also thanked Kathy Hale and Rita Peavley for their assistance with meeting minutes in Denise Menge’s absence. 

Wayne Wienholz announced leftover food that was not opened would be donated to the Pierce County Crystal Judd Domestic Violence program.
Gary McVay announced that Norma Pancake retired from the military today after 35 years of service.

Doug Willis requested that Dale Washam, PC Assessor be asked again to come speak to the group. He stated with the foreclosures and financial issues plaguing Pierce County it would be enlightening to hear Mr. Washam’s plans and thoughts.  Ed stated he is trying to coordinate rescheduling Dale Washam. 

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:57 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be May 7th at 11:30 at Central Pierce Fire & Rescue.
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